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Millom
Cumbria

LA19 5YJ

Telephone: - 01229 717664

Fax: - 01229 717664
e-mail: - headteacher@waberthwaite.cumbria.sch.uk                 7th September 2018

Welcome back to a new school year at Waberthwaite School! We hope you have all had a fun and relaxing summer break.
New Staff

We are delighted that Mr Yates and Miss Gabbert have both joined our staff team this term. Mr Yates has taken over teaching Class 3 and Miss Gabbert is working as a Teaching Assistant in Class 1. We know that you will join us in welcoming them to Waberthwaite.
Dressing for the weather!!!!

Please, please, please can you ensure that your children have appropriate clothing with them on a daily basis. We realise that it is only the start of the year, however we already have children coming to school with no jumper or coat, and although it is not yet really cold, we all know how temperamental the weather can be, and it makes it very difficult for staff to take classes out for outdoor learning and make the most of all learning opportunities. Thank you. 
Westmorland Show

We intend to leave school at 8.30am on Thursday (13th) morning, so please ensure your child is here by 8.25am to allow for a prompt departure (Y3-6 need a packed lunch please – Mrs J will provide lunches for R-Y2). Suggested bus contribution is £5 per child please, however show entry is free and they do not need any spending money. The forecast is currently  for a cool but dry day but please keep an eye on the forecast and ensure your child is dressed appropriately (they MUST wear their school jumper however the rest of their clothing can be non-uniform) and they have a suitable coat and footwear etc. Please could all children also bring a rucksack, with 2 straps to go on their back, to carry their own lunch in. We are aiming to return to school at 3.30pm. Please note there are NO school buses in the morning or the afternoon on this day.
Tom Palmer
Tom Palmer, a children’s author, is visiting school on Tuesday 18th September and will be talking to all classes about his work and the books that he has written.
Medical Needs

Please can you complete the personal details forms sent out by Mrs Hey to ensure we have the correct contact details for you and any emergency contacts you would like listed for your children. Please could we also remind you that it is vitally important that you inform us of ANY medical conditions affecting your child e.g. allergies, asthma, hayfever or any other conditions, however minor they may seem (or whether they be permanent or temporary conditions – just let us know when they no longer suffer from them). We are required by law to be aware of these conditions to enable us to care for your child effectively. 
Waberthwaite Garden Show (This Saturday, 8th September at 2pm)
Most of the children have completed entries for the show with school so we hope you will be able to pop along to support this event and see if they have won any prizes!
Cumbria In Bloom

As you are aware we were delighted to achieve Outstanding from Cumbria In Bloom for our school gardening again this year, and we are proud to have once again been invited to the awards ceremony in a couple of weeks’ time. Fingers crossed and we will let you know of any successes we have on the day!

Class 1’s monster pumpkin is growing well know and we are left wondering… just how big will it get??!!


Useful Information

Class 1 – P.E will take place on a Friday afternoon.

            The Class 1 back door is for dropping off in a morning only – if you are collecting 

                 your child from nursery, reception or year 1 before the end of the school day, please

                 use the front door at 11.45am. At the end of the day please wait outside and your child will 

                be brought to the front gate with the rest of their class.
Class 2 – P.E will take place on a Tuesday afternoon (multiskills).
                Year 2 can continue to have free fruit and dinners up until the end of Year 2, however if 

                Your child is in years 3 or 4 these will need to be paid for. Please contact the office.

     All children in Class 2 will be learning a brass instrument this year, and this will take place

                on a Wednesday morning. Your child needs to practise this at home and bring their 

                instrument back every week. 

Class 3 – Swimming will take place on a Monday morning and P.E will take place on a Tuesday

           afternoon (multiskills).
                All children in Class 3 will be learning a brass instrument this year, and this will take place

                on a Wednesday morning. Your child needs to practise this at home and bring their 

                instrument back every week.
Guitar will now be on a Thursday, from 20th September, so please can children bring their guitar each week. If your child has not yet signed up for guitar but you would like them to have these lessons, please contact the office asap. 

Reminder – Just a reminder that we apologise but we are unable to offer stay and play at this time due to other staff commitments. Sports club is available on a Tuesday and Friday after school. We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. Further clubs may be offered through the year when possible.

School dates for your diary
8th September – Waberthwaite Garden Show 2pm
10th September: Class 3 swimming to start

13th September: Westmorland Show
18th September: Tom Palmer – author visit
20th September: 9am Harvest festival – Waberthwaite Church 
     Cumbria in Bloom presentation pm

     Zozo in Class 1 and guitar to start

Kind regards, S. K. Cummings
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